
P.R.# 2017-066 

OR#  17-145542 

www.FLPD.org 

 

 

CITY OF 

FORT LAUDERDALE 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 
PRESS RELEASE 

 

Tracy Figone 

Public Information Officer 

954-828-6433 

tfigone@fortlauderdale.gov 

 

September 21, 2017  

DOG TAKEN  

IN  

STRONG ARM ROBBERY 

 

 

Update: 09.21.2017 

The Fort Lauderdale Police Department Violent Crimes Detectives have charged Corey 
Edgerton, B/M, 7/11/89, and Takeisha Gary, B/F, 12/12/96, both residents of the City of 
Fort Lauderdale with Strong Arm Robbery.  
 

Fort Lauderdale Police Department Career Criminal Unit Detectives located and 
arrested Edgerton on Tuesday, September 19th and Gary was located and arrested on 
Wednesday, September 20th.     
 

Original: 09.15.17 

The Fort Lauderdale Police Department is investigating a robbery that occurred on 
Thursday, September 14th at approximately 10:00 P.M. The incident occurred in the 400 
block of Northwest 1st Avenue in the City of Fort Lauderdale.  
 

Preliminary investigation has revealed two suspects approached the victim who was 
walking her dog, and asked if they could have the dog. When the victim answered, “no”, 
the suspects grabbed the dog out of her arms and left the area in an unknown direction.  
 

The suspects are described as: 
- A B/M, approximately 18 to 25 year old, 5’10”, 165 pounds, low cut hair. 
- A B/F, approximately 18 to 20 year old, 5’6”, 135 pounds, long black hair. 

Anyone with information regarding this incident is encouraged to contact Detective Sean 
Reddish at 954-828-5676 or Broward Crime Stoppers at 954-493-TIPS. 
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